
 Parish Council Minutes 

June 25, 2019 

Present: Bruce Weaver, Annmarie Pendola, Debbie Cotting, Chuck Cotting, Scott DeSantis, Linda Ladd, 

Lisa Gerbick, Jill DiGiorgio, and Rev. Nancy Rottman. 

Bruce and Denise Weaver graciously hosted the Parish Council dinner meeting. 

Moderator, Bruce Weaver convened the business portion of the evening at 7:30 P.M.  He thanked 

Council members for their dedication and hard work this year. 

Council approved the minutes of the 5/28/19 meeting. 

Rev. Nancy reported on some pastoral concerns.  She will have coverage in place for the 3 Sundays she 

will be away as well as for emergency pastoral care.  She reviewed highlights from the 300th meeting 

held on 6/24/19. 

Treasurer, Jeff Law noted that Massachusetts has a new Family and Medical Leave Act.  All employees 

will be notified. 

Stewardship: Debbie Cotting reported that there are 5 outstanding pledges.  We have received 78 

pledges so far: $171,995 for Local Expense and $14,986 for Mission Outreach. 

Finance: Chuck Cotting reported that Scott is prepping the Library/Nursery.  It will be painted, and new 

flooring will be installed so that in addition to the Nursery, it can accommodate a Tower Day class.  

Electricians will add outlets to the Counseling Center.  They will also replace the alarm panel that keeps 

beeping (~$4000). 

Vacation Bible School is 8/12 – 8/16.  There will be a Faith Formation Retreat in August.  The next 300th 

meeting will likely be Tuesday, July 30. 

Bruce asked that Council members be thinking of people who might fill open positions. 

There being no further business, Council voted to adjourn the meeting at 8:30 P.M. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Debbie Cotting, Recording Secretary Pro-tem 

Next Council Meeting: Tuesday, August 27, 2019        Meditation: Jeff Law 


